
Minutes 

Lee Conservation Commission 

Lee Town Hall Land Use Office  32 Main St. 

February 3. 2016  7:00 PM 

Commissioners Present:  Kathy Arment, Chair; John Philpott; John Coty, Jr.; Marilyn Hansen; James 

Wickham 

Commissioners Absent:  Stu Dalheim 

Members of the Public Present:  Marc Volk, Foresight Land Services; Joseph Janis,  Goose Pond 

Maintenance District 

 Continued Notice of Intent  William H. and Ellen R. Apfel  460 Cooper Creek Road  DEP #196-

0429  Construction of a single family house and related site work  Marc Volk presenting.  The 

septic design has been submitted to the Health Department.  Three of the Commissioners did a 

site visit.  The main concern was cutting being proposed by the shoreline.  There is a clearing in 

the area the dock is now stored.  They don’t want the clearing expanded and there are quite a 

few trees marked for cutting on the shoreline.  Mr. Volk stated that the only cutting to be done 

is the taking of two large dead trees in that area.  There will be vista pruning.  It was requested 

that the trees which are to be cut be marked with ribbons; that stumps be left in place, and that 

there be extra erosion controls along the bank.  Mr. Janis reviewed the plans.  No action can be 

taken by the Commission tonight as NHESP has not submitted comments.  Motion made and 

seconded to continue to the February 17, 2016 meeting at 7:00 PM. 

 

 Robert Milanese property on Chanter Road.  Mr. Janis stated that a swath of trees about 100’ 

wide has been cut.  He asked if a Scenic Mountain Act permit had been issued for this.  No 

permits have been issued.  The Commission will contact SK Design for their input and  do further 

investigation as it appears that a permit should have been obtained. 

 

 Motion made and seconded to approve the January 20, 2016 minutes.  Unanimous approval 

 

 Motion made and seconded  to adjourn at 7:55 PM.  Unanimous approval 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Kathleen Vsetecka 

 


